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Annual Chili Cook-Off March 5, 4:00pm to 6:00pm 
Join Bates-Hendricks for the annual Chili Cook-Off held at Point Comfort Underwriters in the historic 
Turnverein building (306 Prospect Street, west basement entrance)! 

The competition gets hot as a max of 20 competitors vie for the titles of, "Best Red Chili", "Best White Chili", 
"Best Vegetarian Chili", and the coveted "People's Choice Award". Neighbors and friends can taste unlimited 
chili for $5 and place their vote for "People's Choice" chili. All ages are welcome! We will have beer for adults 
and a kids area with a kids meal option. 

If you're interested in entering the competition (max: 20 entrants), please visit: bit.ly/bhchili2022. Entries will 
be accepted for $10 per chili in categories of red, white, and vegetarian. 

Health precautions will be taken to protect all attendees. All chili competitors must wear a mask and gloves at 
all times while serving their chili. Chili and garnishes must be served by the competitor at their table. 

    4:00pm — The Cook-Off Begins! 
    4:15pm — Official Judging Begins 
    5:15pm — Deadline for "People's Choice" Votes 
    5:30pm — Announcement of Winners! 

Facebook event: www.facebook.com/events/738043067176819. 

Have questions? Looking to help volunteer at the event? Email the Events Committee at 
events@bateshendricks.org. 



Bates-Hendricks Neighborhood Association 
The Bates-Hendricks Neighborhood Association strives to improve the quality of life of those living in the 
neighborhood through efforts to assure safety, to maintain or improve the living environment, and to enhance 
the spirit of cooperation and neighborliness among all residents. We meet monthly on the first Monday of the 
month at James A. Garfield IPS School 31 at 307 Lincoln Street at 6:30pm. Annual dues are $10 for households 
and $25 for businesses. Please mail dues to Bates-Hendricks Neighborhood Association, PO Box 342, 
Indianapolis, IN 46206. More information about the neighborhood can be found online at bateshendricks.org. 
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Like us on Facebook for more news 
www.facebook.com/bateshendricks 

Add our calendar to yours 
bateshendricks.org/calendar 

Talk with neighbors on Nextdoor 
bateshendricks.nextdoor.com  

 
 

Upcoming 
 

Mar 5 Bates-Hendricks Annual Chili Cook-Off, 4:00pm to 6:00pm, Point Comfort Underwriters (306 
Prospect Street). See page 1 for details. 

 
Mar 7 Bates-Hendricks Neighborhood Association Meeting, 6:30pm, James A. Garfield IPS School 31 (307 

Lincoln Street). The school requires that masks be worn inside the building. The Association meets 
on the first Monday of every month except holidays (then it’s the second Monday). Stay involved 
with the neighborhood and visit with your neighbors! 

 
Mar 10, 24 Republic Recycling Pickup. More info at www.republicservices.com/residents/all-in-one-recycling. 

Mar 14 Quality of Life / Economic Development Meeting, 6:30pm, The Lincoln Center, 516 Lincoln Street. This 
committee works to improve the East Street corridor, among other objectives. For more information, 
contact QualityOfLife@bateshendricks.org. 

Mar 15 Heavy Trash Pickup. More information at www.indy.gov/activity/trash-pickup. 

Mar 19 Monthly Parent Meetup, 9:30am to 11:30am, James A. Garfield IPS School 31, 307 Lincoln Street. Join 
other downtown families for a monthly family-friendly event! All events are free unless noted in the 
event. Meetups are proudly hosted by the Bates-Hendricks Neighborhood Association but open to all 
families regardless of residency. See www.bateshendricks.org/parentmeetup for details. 

Mar 21 Events Committee Meeting, 6:30pm, The Lincoln Center, 516 Lincoln Street. This committee works to 
plan neighborhood events, including Street Fest, the Chili Cook-off, holiday dinners, and more. 
Contact Events@bateshendricks.org for more information. 

Mar 22 Land Use Committee Meeting, 6:30pm, online. This committee considers zoning, development, and 
property issues in Bates-Hendricks with the goal of ensuring peaceful co-existence among residents 
and businesses. Contact LandUse@bateshendricks.org for more information. 

Mar 28 ROW – Pleasant Run Meeting, 6:30pm, location varies. This committee focuses on improving the 
waterway that runs through our neighborhood. For more info, contact ROW@bateshendricks.org. 


